Local Emergency Planning Committee

Meeting Minutes, November 11, 2010 American Red Cross, Annex Building 506 Gunnison Ave. Grand Junction, CO

Attendees Todd Desmarais (Clifton Water District), Mike Hill (MC Emergency Mgnt), Petie Pope (School District 51), Brandi Manuppella (GJFD), Matt Monroe (Cray Valley), Andy Martsolf (MC Emergency Mgnt), Greg Rajnowski (MCHD), Dave Reinertson (Clifton Water District), Grace Logsdon (Ute Water), Steve Searcy (LVFD), Glen Kiser (Retired), John Hill (GJFD), Bill Cort (Capco), Frank Cavaliere (LVFD), Rich Carter (City of Grand Junction Water), Doug Pumphrey (Suncor), Kalanda Isaac (Ute Water)

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 P.M. by Grace Logsdon.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the August meeting were adopted by voice vote.

Mail & Training

Everyone was encouraged to attend the MC Environmental Hazards Workshop in December but on by the Health Department and LEPC.

ICS700 training was discussed

Treasury

We now have a tax I.D. number for donations

New Business

Mike Hill and Andy Martsolf will remain in their current positions. Mesa County Safety Fair is scheduled for March 3 and 4, 2011 at the Mesa Mall. LEPC's list serve has been updated as well as the membership roster

Program

Matt Monroe with Cray Valley gave an overview of the facility in Grand Junction. The facility operates around the clock seven days a week. In 2010 the plant produced 4.7 million pounds of product. They have not had a lost time accident in 9 years. Cray Valley, previously Sartomer, have been heavily involved in LEPC for 20 years.

Lunch

Thanks to Cray Valley for lunch!

Next Meeting

The next LEPC meeting will be on Thursday, January 13, 2010 at noon at the American Red Cross, 506 Gunnison Ave., Grand Junction, CO.

Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the committee, a motion was made by Glen Kiser and seconded by Doug Pumphrey. The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted by: Jaynie Searcy